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      MINUTES
SPECIAL PRE-BID MEETING 

         Tuesday, November 30, 2010 3:00 p.m.

   Meridian City Council Chambers

   33 East Broadway Avenue - Meridian, Idaho

Ruby:  Good morning, my name is David Ruby and I am the project architect with Erstad Architects.   I want to thank all of you for braving the weather and coming out today.  This is the official pre-bid meeting for the MDC building project.  Hopefully you are all in the right place.  I apologize for not having enough chairs.  I think we maybe underestimated how many folks we would have here today.  I would like to quickly introduce those of us on the ownership and the design team that are here and then I will go ahead and pass around a sign in sheet and I hope that you will all fill out.  It will be issued along with a list of the current plan holders, etcetera, as a part of the upcoming addendum.  On my right is Todd Lakey the counsel for the MDC Board. On my left is Jason Smith kind of heading up the LEED portion of the project for my office.  Jeff Smith is out electrical engineer and Doug Russell with the Land Group, landscape architect, civil engineering.  Over on the far right is Rhonda –

Chaulbear:  Rhonda Chaulbear with VRT—

Ruby:  One of the tenants in the building on the second floor.  And I don’t see anyone else at the moment, but I do believe that MDC’s project manager, Ashley Ford, will be arriving in probably about 30 minutes.  Larry Lipschultz is on the phone, I think.  Are you the only one there Larry?
Lipschultz:  Right now I am, yes.  

Ruby:  He is the Board Chairman for MDC.  He is listening in.  I am going to go ahead and start the sign up sheet.  I have got two of them.  Fill those out, if you would and pass it around.  Hopefully everyone has at least gotten a chance to take a look and the drawings and project manual that are available.  I will go through where to obtain those if you haven’t already.  The basic summary of the project for those of you who may not know is it is just over 16,000 square foot, fully with tenant improvements with office building.  Literally about a block and a half right over there on 2nd and Broadway.  The site is about .88 acres, just under a full acre.  One full block face the street improvements on Broadway, which is the street right out here and then two half block faces street improvement on 2nd and 3rd Streets.  Those include sidewalk, curb, gutter, asphalt patch back, street furnishings – I don’t think it is the first downtown streetscape guidelines, but if it isn’t it is one of the first for Meridian.  So fairly extensive in that regard – I don’t think it is necessarily mentioned in the documents, but this is a small town and you may have remembered that this project is very similar to a previous project that was attempted on that site called the HUB project.  So in case there is some familiarity there and hopefully so there is no confusion there; similar although very different.  As I mentioned the entire building will be finished out two tenant improvements – I guess really one.  It is all part of the same project, but two tenants on two different floors.  Rhonda’s group is on the first floor and COMPASS, Community Planning Association of the Southwest Idaho, I believe, is on the second floor.  Both organizations geared towards planning.  They both have federal funds and I know your group does and that is, I guess, kind of the reasoning behind Davis Bacon Wage information.  As you probably know if you have looked through the documents, the project will be done in just a single based bid, low bidder.  Everything to be included under that.  We do have one bid alternate currently identified, spec section 12-30.  It is dealing with an irrigation pipe.  The Nampa Meridian Irrigation District that runs north south, somewhat through the center of the site.  We are not entirely sure – it is an old pipe so we are not entirely sure of the condition of that pipe.  So we have included an alternate to replace that pipe.  There are two unit prices currently in the specifications, both of them dealing with removable and or replacement of unsuitable soil.  There were I want to say three structures on that group of properties that were removed as part of that prior project, not entirely sure of exactly how the fill was placed.  So we are trying to take some precautions there depending on what we may find.  In terms of work by the owner or others, there is not going to be a lot of FFNE and that sort of thing.  I think your group – the first floor tenant will have a small amount of furniture toward the end of the project that will need to be coordinated with and I think it is probably safe to say that there will be some audio visual coordination work in that large conference room and possibly even some very minor in some of the smaller conference rooms, but mainly the larger conference rooms, much like this room that we are in.  But other than that there is no other owner identified work that you will need to be coordinating with, other than your standard materials testing and what have you during construction.  Questions during the bid – the last day for questions and also coincides with the last day for substitution requests is actually this Friday the 3rd to meet the date set forth from the drawings and to allow us time to address those prior to the addendum.  It is currently the planned issue one addendum for the project on December 10th, which will include a current list of plan holders, the minutes from this meeting and anything or answers to questions that may arise during this meeting and substitution requests.  I have been – if someone sends me a substitution request, I have been notifying them of that acceptance or denial personally, so they know they can continue working, but it will be officially included in the addendum so everybody knows.  Also I need to remind you and you have heard it before, make sure you identify acknowledgement of that addendum on your bid form.  Currently the plan is to have one, if that changes, I think we currently have two listed on the bid form just in case – currently the only plan is to have one. I kind of want to touch on briefly where there has been a little bit of confusion.  I think the plans were on record through the AGC’s plan service by square foot and I think there is a little confusion in terms of who needs to be registered.  Erstad Architects has kind of a project management system called base camp, which we really want the generals to make sure they are signed up for and registered on so that when the addendum goes out for notification, such as where this meeting was that we have one concise place that we can notify everybody.  I think there was some confusion that the subs might also need to be registered and that is most in the case and most of you knew that, but have called just to clarify that.  So just generals need to be on that list.  So plans are available in a number of different ways.  If you haven’t gotten them already.  Probably what is happening the most is people are downloading the PDF set of everything you see, all the drawings and all of the 8 ½ x 11 documents (inaudible) through the eye square foot site or they are getting them through the Erstad Architects base camp site.  Virtually it is all – it is the same documents, we just want to make sure – subs I think for the most part you are using that eye square foot site and so they have those relationships and generals are getting them through us.  They are also – hard copies are available, though not many are using those.  I should mention in case it needs mentioning you can print the PDF files, there is no limitations on that and I think that is probably what most people are probably doing them and printing them as they see fit.  The hard copies are available at our office as outlined in the indication to bid and the documents, if someone would like to get them there.  Bids will open on December 17th at 3:00 p.m.  I am pretty sure they will be in this very room that we are in.  So they are due by 3:00 and they will be opened immediately thereafter.  Late bids cannot be accepted.  So please make sure that if you are going to submit it that you do it prior to that time.  Completion time for the project as indicated in the documents, substantial completion is August 17th of next year.  I noticed that the bid form actually had 2010 listed and that is actually impossible, next year 2011 August we will clarify that in the addendum.  You will probably have all noticed if you have read through the various documents that there also liquidated damages associated with that and that really is the result of one of the tenants needing to be out of their space and so that is basically covering their costs if that cannot be achieved.  It is the hope, depending on what our weather does for us and what have you that we could start construction probably near the end of January.  Then we will schedule toward that August 17th deadline as best we can.  In your bid envelopment is a fairly well detailed, much like any public works bid, please seal your envelope and make sure that your completed bid form is included, the bid security form and your bid security, the valid power of attorney and a corporate seal depending on your status and just another reminder that if something is incomplete, it will void the bid.  So if you have questions before that time, please review that paperwork as there seems to always be a few nuances that come up and somebody might be interpreting something, so please try to look at that and give yourself enough time to call me and make sure that we are clear because I would hate to have something like that happen on a technicality.  Commissioning and I think I will reorder my own agenda here – that this building is targeting LEED silver certification.  One of the prerequisites for doing so if you are not familiar with that is that the building is going to be conditioned, commissioned –the fundamental commissioning agent is actually the same firm that did the mechanical design, Charles Collin stepped into the room and his firm will be doing that commissioning and I guess could you just give us a little brief summary of the – in case anyone doesn’t know.  We will open it for questions afterwards, but as an understanding of your role in the LEED process if you haven’t done that yet (inaudible) and make sure that we clarify that.
Charles Collins:  For those that haven’t done a LEED project it is really a group effort and it is everybody from the owner, architects and engineers and contractors, subcontractors – there is some very specific information on the front of this back that certainly helps outline responsibilities, so if there is any questions on that please forward those to us.  There is a lot of information out there that you guys can find to help with this process and things that we are providing in the way the forms will be submitted and that type of thing.  I think it is fairly main stream at this point (inaudible) certification, so if there is anything that you need clarification on please let us know.  
Ruby:  You guys are a group effort for sure and please make sure you read through the documents to understand your role in that because I think there is potentially some confusion about who shoulders does it fall onto and we obviously – we feel that we have designed a building that will meet these credits, but a lot of things have to be followed through or we won’t get those credits and there is contractual obligations on the owners part in terms of their tenant (inaudible) buying a building that achieves those certifications.  I doubt this is a new thing for you, but we definitely wanted to make sure that we brought it to your attention again.  

(Audience speaker):  For the filing and the management and all the fees and everything are taken care of by the architect with just a contract proportion –

Ruby:  I think it is safe to say, yeah.  Staging for the site.  I am not sure if you have had a chance, I had hoped that maybe some of you had even driven by and if you haven’t I would suggest that you please do so afterwards – I think there is a fair amount of room on that site.  Obviously you have seen the site plan, the building is tucked clear onto this western side and the rest of the site parking.  That part of town, the many times I have been over there, looks like it is just off Main Street enough that I think it is going to be a fairly nice site to work on.  2nd Street doesn’t go through, although we will be working in it, it doesn’t go through so not a lot of traffic.  You will probably see some language about storage and facilities of that and such and the point is we are going – we expect to allow you full access to storage date on that site.  We are not expecting to provide you anything off of the site or any of the storage in that matter. I would think that everything could be handled right there.  Toward the end of the project obviously as you are finishing things up, we will have to make sure there is nothing there.  One thing to make sure that you do pay attention to, if you haven’t gotten to that little detail yet and possibly if you have seen the site, there is currently a row of power poles that run clear along the northern edge, right through the alley.  Idaho Power will be removing those poles and going underground with it.  Most of that work will be done by then, but there then will be obviously some coordination as we tie back into the power to these two existing buildings that are going to need to be reserved with power, phone, cable.  There is a lot of information about that coordination that needs to happen there, so please make sure you understand that and that if there is questions you have, please let me know.  We want to try and make that as clear as we can at this time.  I don’t have anything unusual in terms of construction access or timing or work hours that are necessary.  I don’t think you are restrictive by any means.  Being a LEED project some of the things that you are going to find are maybe how you divert waste or recycle with debris and packaging and what have you from construction.  I found in the few LEED projects I have done it is actually maybe especially the first time through it is a bit painful, but I think the savings that we can make from diverting stuff to the landfill and literally savings in terms of dump fees is a good thing.  So make sure that as you plan your kind of attack on that site and how you are going to work things out that we keep that into consideration.  
(Audience speaker):  Who is the contact person for Idaho Power?

(Speaker unknown):  Scott Peakston.

Ruby:  Insurance requirements and there is fairly extensive insurance requirements in the drawings.  They are – I don’t necessarily want to walk through each of everyone, probably what I would do is say something wrong and then I would have a bunch of questions about misinterpreting something so please make sure that you are fully aware of division one in the general conditions, article 11 and the supplementary conditions and outline those very extensively.  As I mentioned early on this is a prevailing wage project.  So make sure you understand what that means, the paperwork and reporting and documentation involved in that.  With that I guess I would want to open it up for questions.
(Speaker unknown):  Dave, can I say one thing?  We have got Larry our Chairman on here and Dave is going to restate your question when you ask, just to make sure that Larry can hear, but if you could also introduce yourself, state your name and who you are with when you ask the question so we know who is talking in the ozone.

R. Jackson:  Roy Jackson, Olmstead Construction.  In the supplementary conditions it says the contractor shall obtain and pay for all license permits and pay all fees towards the outside service connections – have those been enumerated and values assigned to them at this point?

Ruby:  No, typically let me – for example like a plumbing permit or something comes into mind that would be determined on that value, which we won’t know.

R. Jackson:  Offsite of trade permits, building permits, plan check fees and things like the sewer connection fees, Idaho Power that is all – is all that stuff paid for by the owner or is there anything that we have –

Ruby:  Let me see – I just want to make sure that you just fully understand what you just read.  What section was that?

R. Jackson:  Supplementary conditions, page 4, paragraph 3.7.11.

Ruby:  (Inaudible) or the bid instructions?

R. Jackson:  Yeah, (inaudible) – page 4, paragraph 3.7.11.

Ruby:  Okay.  Have you read 3.7 in the base contract?  (Inaudible) 201 yet?  

R. Jackson:  Yes.
Ruby: Well this adds onto to it, I believe if you look back at 3.7 – permits fees, most otherwise apply (inaudible) secure for the building permit as well as all other permits – contractors comply with notices – this really just numerates –I think the only thing that owner has to pay for is the plan review fee – building permit fee, sewer connection fees, those are all going to be paid for by the contractor and they haven’t yet been determined and they are probably very nearly to be determined, but they haven’t yet.  

R. Jackson:  Is there going to be a building permit fee actually?

Ruby:  You know, I am sure there is.  There typically is and it is usually based on the final values.  Let me look into that a little bit and I will see if I can clarify.

R. Jackson:  The reason I am bringing this up is sometimes it is better for the architect’s office or the owner to chase all of this once and then put it into the addendum so that all of these agencies don’t have to hear from everybody and run around 17 times and get 18 different answers.  We need to have it in our bid and if it comes out on an addendum and then it says okay you guys, put $50,000 in your bid for allowance for the water, sewer and the permits and then everybody isn’t running around bugging the water and the sewer and driving them all nuts and getting different people and getting different answers.

Ruby:  No, I hear you.  I will do some research for that and see if that is something that we can do before that time plan, we will do that.  

(Speaker unknown):  Just for everybody’s reference in case somebody leaves early, we may have questions that we still have to get through to the addendum where we may not know the answer today but will provide as part of the addendum.  Also, the written addendum that we issue are the final answers to any questions that you have today.  Just to make sure if we think it is going one way and then finding that now we have got to do it a little bit differently and make sure it is the final addendum and written answers that we are looking at today.  We are trying our best to answer the questions today, but the bottom line answer is what comes out in writing.  

Garrett:  This is Garrett with Lawn Co., on the plans they talk about the tree grates, are they going to be provided by the owner or do we purchase them so that – does the owner provide the tree grates?
(Speaker unknown):  You (inaudible) to pay for them, but you will order them and retain them through Meridian Parks Department.

Garrett:  Okay, so we contact them through – (inaudible) on the site furnishings as well on there because (inaudible) where to get those.

(Speaker unknown):  Actually we are going to be something in the addendum on this, but for the most part you need to order and purchase the other site furnishings, however, I did have a meeting with Elroy Huff recently and he has got some of these pieces in his storage area that he would like to provide and so I will get you some actual numbers on those parks pieces and you can –

Garrett:  -- supplement with?

(Speaker unknown):  Right.

Garrett:  (Inaudible) in these guidelines, specify brand or manufacturer?

(Speaker unknown):  The brand manufacturer are included in the plan specs and those need to be provided because those are specifically identified in the Meridian tree scape guidelines.  I guess what I am saying is there are a couple of pieces of furnishings that Elroy Huff has in his stockyard that he would like to provide for the project.  So the way that that would be handled is both beyond what he doesn’t have you will need to purchase yourself, but all of the tree grates have to be purchased from Meridian Parks, should say that the frames have to be purchased from Meridian Parks, the actual grates is ordered through the manufacturer.  Does that make sense?

Garrett:  Okay, yeah.  So he is only going to provide the frame?

(Speaker unknown):  Right.  You need to specify the grate on the form.  

Garrett:  Then the tree wells that – we had the barrier going in – specific to the (inaudible) barrier or --?  

(Speaker unknown):  I believe it is specified by the barrier.

Garrett:  I thought I saw one that said (inaudible) barrier and one that said bio barrier, so I wanted to –

(Speaker unknown):  I will clarify that.  

Garrett:  Then on the (inaudible) that feeds up to the building – those pavers right there, is that going to be all pavers right there or is that going to be concrete – right in the parking lot as you enter the building?

(Speaker unknown):  That is – 

Garrett:  (Inaudible) as pavers and then – but it shows it all as being pavers.

(Speaker unknown):  It is pavers.  If you look further into that note what is says is that the line work that kind of shows the ramp is basically stating that those pavers need to be laid in the fashion that they meet the ISBMC ramp dimensions and slopes and everything, so it will all be brick. But still it has got to meet those dimensions right.  

Ruby:  One second, can you hear any of this Larry?

Lipschultz:  Okay, good.

Garrett:  Also, just clarify on the – I guess I am not quite understanding how the tree wells are going to be watered.  It looks like there is two points of connection.  (Inaudible) and I was just wondering how this was going together.  (Inaudible).

(Speaker unknown):  Well the tree wells are going to be on a separate connection from remainder landscape because the City of Meridian is maintaining the trees and irrigation for those trees, so those are actually tied into the system that is (inaudible) and if you look at the detail –

Garrett:  Does it wrap around – if you look on the left hand side of the street there – (inaudible) a valve and it looks like it comes clear up and over – just down to that point right there?

(Speaker unknown):  Yeah.  

Garrett:  Now are we responsible to put that line in at this point?

(Speaker unknown):  That is correct.  
Garrett:  Now you said that was a two inch service line is that correct?
(Speaker unknown):  Yes.  

Garrett:  Then we will just use a wire (inaudible) – over there and run this valve –

(Speaker unknown):  That is correct.  

Garrett:  Was there a break sealer – to mix with something that needed to be sealed?  It just said sealer – (inaudible).  

(Speaker unknown):  So is that something you don’t typically run into or do you want a specific product to be specified?
Garrett:  Most of them have (inaudible) been sealed.  So what they do is they will provide you with (inaudible) – they want it done?  

(Speaker unknown):  Yeah, they want it done.

Ruby:  Do you have a question sir?

Warren:  Warren with Power and Electric.  Power is coming out of some transformers with Idaho Power and we are going to have change services on two buildings, could you list a contact person or those people?

Ruby:  For those buildings?

Warren:  (Inaudible) we also have a telephone to reconnect or demark or (inaudible) and telephone and so I think we can get this contact people for all of those right together in the addendum would save questions for who we are dealing with, instead of being frustrated in trying to find out who it is.
M.  Coogle:  Mark Coogle with Coogle Corp.  On your bid form it appears that we have listings that we have to file for mechanical – it doesn’t specify bids the dry side and the wet side – then furthermore if you go down further it says fire alarm, typically we don’t trace that information we just require a sprinkler.

Ruby:  That is a good question, Mark, I have actually found that there was a discrepancy there because I found it in the invitation we actually spell out instead of mechanical, I think it should have said heating and ventilation or heating and air conditioning.  Fire alarm in this case to coincide what these documents say, it shouldn’t say fire alarm it should say plumbing.  I think it was the public naming regulations required.

M. Coogle:  So a fire sprinkler, rather than a fire alarm system?

Ruby:  Well, we clarify that with the code, but previously in a different document it says plumbing, more wet side mechanical, not –

(Speaker unknown):  David normally what we would see is HV you would see the dry side and the plumbing and fire sprinkler –

Ruby:  Yeah, in one.

(Speaker unknown):  -- will have all in one –

Ruby:  We will go back and tidy these things because we want to make sure we are following Idaho Code for the naming and so that was really what our intent is.  We will make sure that we do that.

(Audience speaker):  I believe it was Steve mentioned earlier that as a general contractors it seems like we always struggle with the permit and fee issue and whether we have an allowance as a general amount would be fabulous, if not we would like to have a clear understanding are we talking about the general permit cost, plan review, impact fees, Ada County Highway District, if they are imposing impact fees on building this and a number and the Meridian, I believe, Meridian Police review fee and impact fee and I believe there is a Fire Department impact fee and then the sewer hook up fees and the water hook up fee and then I believe you mentioned the Idaho Power fees – I mean this is everything that we struggle with and a lot of times it is (inaudible) in the spec book and the general construction it tells you to refer back to additional instructions and a lot of times they don’t –
Ruby:  Not linked.  We will dig into that for you and try to make that clear – okay.  
(Audience speaker):  More on the power line perspective.  It mentioned that Idaho Power is setting the pads and the transformers and I didn’t get a chance to read the specs yet, but is there an Idaho Power fee allowance in this job?  We understand we have to pay for the permit.

(Speaker unknown):  There are none.  

Ruby:  Anyone else?  No.  Ashley Ford has just joined us and she is MDC’s project manager.  She will be heavily involved throughout.  Thank you for coming.  Did you have anything that you wanted to add?

Ford:  No.

Ruby:  Is the sign up sheet making its way?  Has anybody not gotten signed in yet?  I will be posting on our base camp site a sample of a substitution request form that you can use.  I think most people have found something very similar; basically we want to understand kind of the benefit to the project and we want to understand exactly where in our documents you are wanting us to change something, so most generic substitution forms have that information, but I will post it there in case some of your suppliers are looking at casting for substitutions.  Other than that, I definitely encourage you to go visit the site; maybe not today, but it is good to see it and I think it is going to be a good area to work considering where it is.  We will dig into these questions and we do appreciate you taking the time being here and bringing these up and try and get the answers out as thoroughly and as quickly as we can and definitely ask questions as you get into these documents and you find them, don’t hesitate to call me or send me an email.  

M. Coogle:  It looks like on the liquidating damages, August 17th is the completion date, if we don’t make it to August 18th it is $10,000 on the first day and the rest of the month is free –

Ruby:  It is basically covering the rent for the tenant that has to move.  So each month that they can’t be in their space, the damages are basically covering that –

(Speaker unknown):  We can’t break it down on a per day basis.  They have got to pay through the end of the month, so we have got to cover their rent.  

M. Coogle:  Along those same lines, what happens if we can’t start on your designated date of February 1st, is the contract length going to be changed?

Ruby:  I don’t believe so.  You put me on the spot, Mark.  You know landlords – no it is an aggressive schedule and praying for snow on Bogus and not down here, let’s put it that way.  Anyone else?  Thank you and please don’t hesitate to call me or send me an email and I have cards up here if you want to get one from me or my name is plastered on the front of the drawings and I will do whatever I can.  Thank you.

(Audio on file of these proceedings)
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___________________________
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